
 

 

University Line Construction to Close a Portion of Sixth Avenue on Saturday 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE (July 25, 2024) - Sixth Avenue between Wood Street and Liberty 
Avenue will be closed from 5 a.m. to 5 p.m. on Saturday, July 27 while contractors excavate a 
portion of the roadway. 

Bus routes 61A, 61B, 61C, and 71B will be detoured and will not serve the bus stop in front of 
Trinity Cathedral on Sixth Avenue. Riders can instead board these bus routes on Smithfield Street 
at Sixth Avenue.  

Regular routing will resume as soon as that portion of Sixth Avenue reopens about 5 p.m. 
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